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	There were 15 members of the public in attendance.

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone for attending.
Each person was given a handout, which contained all relevant documentation, including finance, for the period 2018/19, plus time to read said documentation. 

1.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from A Shaw (Big Local Rep), S Fortune (Lincolnshire Community Foundation), T Snape, J Rayment, S Sheekey.

 2.  MINUTES
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 23rd May 2018, having been circulated, proposed by Margaret Codling, seconded by Glenys Mellor and unanimously agreed by committee, were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

3.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Chairman’s report had already been circulated.  It was proposed by Glenys Mellor, seconded by Jam Ward, and unanimously agreed that the report be adopted.

4.  YEAR END ACCOUNTS 2018/19
The accounts for 2018/19 had already been circulated.  It was proposed by Val Cobbold, seconded by Margaret Codling, and unanimously agreed to adopt said accounts.

5.  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
John Gregory resigned as Chairman, Vice Chair Val Cobbold took over proceedings.
Kim Parrinder proposed, seconded by Margaret Codling, that John Gregory be elected as Chairman.  There were no other nominations.  It was unanimously agreed that John Gregory be elected as Chairman of the Coastal Community Challenge for the next four years.




6. INVITED SPEAKERS

Amanda Wain introduced the East Lindsey Advice Project (ELAP)
Andy Sylvester spoke of the work of ELAP and how 1500 people had accessed their services, with an indirect access of 3000. Most of their work has involved housing, seasonal employment, tribunals and appeals for benefit decisions. Amanda Wain read a letter from one of their clients regarding an attendance allowance There were also several speakers who recounted their positive experience with ELAP.
Amanda Wain resigned from the CCC as a committee member due to her position on the Town Council. She thanked the committee for their help and support.

Brian Morris of Mablethorpe Men’s Shed spoke and thanked the CCC for funding for an dust extraction system and more tools. He explained that they were now a bigger group and were looking for a larger building. They are now involved with a lot more community groups such as the Community Hall and Mablethorpe in Bloom. Brian also presented some money they had collected for the Defibs.

Sylvia Dore from the Enterprise Hall thanked the CCC and the Payback Team explaining how much the Payback Team had helped with clearing the back of the Hall as most of the Committee were too old and infirm to manage it.

Steve Bigham, the supervisor of the Community Payback Team, explained how they had been working in the area for two years and how much it had helped their members. They had also received positive feedback from members of the Community.
The Chairman extended and thank you to the Payback Team on behalf of the Committee for their help again this year.

Roger Hinnit from the Trusthorpe Neighbourhood Watch Group spoke of an issue they had had with a property close to a footpath. They had applied for a grant and received help for fencing. Roger thanked the CCC. The group had also received a councilor grant for signage and thanked Pauline Palmer.

Pat O’Malley of the OAP Hall made a presentation of money towards the defibrillators.

Hope House – Nigel Collins thanked the CCC, due to the help with a salary for a part time support worker they had improved their efficiency. Since August 2018, they had converted holiday accommodation into a 2nd 4 bedroomed house, CCC had helped with installation of CCTV, upgrading the fire alarm system, upgrading the boiler and Some new windows.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Paul Scott of Experience Enterprise spoke of the CCC funded Mablethorpe & District Community Loans Fund which after a slow start was now taking off. 13 loans had been awarded to date and more were being processed, these were crisis loans of up to £500. The intent was to prevent loan sharks in the community and the intention was to roll the idea out to other Lincolnshire Communities.

Paul Scott also spoke of the Heritage Trail – Potential locations had been mapped and he was engaged with all local organisations. The next step was to consult local people for what they wish to see represented on the trail. Then the design for the installations, artwork, information boards could be started with the intention to keep it all local.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting in his closing address.

Tony Mee, a resident, stood and thanked the CCC on behalf of the local residents for their work in the face of hardship, he also extended thanks to ELAP and Experience Enterprise.

The meeting closed at 14.27.
